Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

May 7, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Jane Merkin, Ronald Jennings, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Bernard Rod, Corinne Yourman, Nick Jackson, Sidney Green
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the April meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed the state legislative session. The legislature has adjourned. The status of the bills that were being followed was sent out to the Committee. 
New Business

Tracy Rezvani discussed a potential two-part Listserve project. The first involves trying to piggyback on what the Montgomery County Public Library’s Advisory Committee did with individual community listserves.  Ms. Rezvani suggested that someone from OCP’s Advisory Committee reach out to the MCPL Advisory Committee to see if we could get on to those lists, as well.  Jane Merkin offered to get the information and come back next month to discuss it further.  Ms. Rezvani will get her the contact information.  The second part of the project involves getting information on community bloggers.  Ms. Rezvani said OCP had started a list but would like to add to it.  Nick Jackson offered to research this.  Ms. Rezvani will send him the current list. Ms. Rezvani noted that she heard from a teacher at Einstein High School who was interested in having OCP speak to her business classes.  She is waiting for more information, but there may be an opportunity for staff or Advisory Committee members to do presentations for these students.  Ms. Rezvani also discussed the next Lunch and Learn Program.  She received three potential dates in June for a program on Financial Literacy at the Gaithersburg Library.  Ron Jennings selected June 18, and Dan Caplan said he was available to help. 
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of April. Automotive and Home Improvement topped the list of complaints, followed by Retail and Professional Services. The Committee asked if OCP had information on how consumers heard about our office. Ms. Rezvani said she would get a report on this for the next meeting. Staff did presentations on ID Theft at Kensington Park, Olney, Twinbrook and Chevy Chase Libraries.  Ron Jennings did a presentation on Making Cents out of Money at the Potomac Library.  Staff also did presentations on Credit and Debit at Montgomery College – Germantown, and at the Notaries and Fraud Awareness Conference at University of Maryland – Shady Grove. Staff participated in Family Services’ Male Involvement and Family Fun Day, and an AARP Shred Event. OCP is updating its regulations on towing with new rates and had its Council Public Safety Committee budget review.  The two public vacancies for the Advisory Committee were advertised. The deadline for application is May 9. Once the applications are received, staff will need the assistance of two Committee members to conduct interviews. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 4, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
